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Federal Emergency Management Agency, DHS § 206.345 

§ 206.343 Scope. 
(a) The limitations on disaster assist-

ance as set forth in this subpart apply 
only to FEMA actions taken on a unit 
of the Coastal Barrier Resources Sys-
tem or any conduit to such unit, in-
cluding, but not limited to a bridge, 
causeway, utility, or similar facility. 

(b) FEMA assistance having a social 
program orientation which is unrelated 
to development is not subject to the re-
quirements of these regulations. This 
assistance includes: 

(1) Individual and Family Grants 
that are not for acquisition or con-
struction purposes; 

(2) Crisis counseling; 
(3) Disaster Legal services; and 
(4) Disaster unemployment assist-

ance. 

§ 206.344 Limitations on Federal ex-
penditures. 

Except as provided in §§ 206.345 and 
206.346, no new expenditures or finan-
cial assistance may be made available 
under authority of the Stafford Act for 
any purpose within the Coastal Barrier 
Resources System, including but not 
limited to: 

(a) Construction, reconstruction, re-
placement, repair or purchase of any 
structure, appurtenance, facility or re-
lated infrastructure; 

(b) Construction, reconstruction, re-
placement, repair or purchase of any 
road, airport, boat landing facility, or 
other facility on, or bridge or causeway 
to, any System unit; and 

(c) Carrying out of any project to 
prevent the erosion of, or to otherwise 
stabilize, any inlet, shoreline, or 
inshore area, except that such assist-
ance and expenditures may be made 
available on units designated pursuant 
to Section 4 on maps numbered S01 
through S08 for purposes other than en-
couraging development and, in all 
units, in cases where an emergency 
threatens life, land, and property im-
mediately adjacent to that unit. 

§ 206.345 Exceptions. 
The following types of disaster as-

sistance actions are exceptions to the 
prohibitions of § 206.344. 

(a) After consultation with the Sec-
retary of the Interior, the Regional Ad-

ministrator may make disaster assist-
ance available within the CBRS for: 

(1) Replacement, reconstruction, or 
repair, but not the expansion, of pub-
licly owned or publicly operated roads, 
structures, or facilities that are essen-
tial links in a larger network or sys-
tem; 

(2) Repair of any facility necessary 
for the exploration, extraction, or 
transportation of energy resources 
which activity can be carried out only 
on, in, or adjacent to coastal water 
areas because the use or facility re-
quires access to the coastal water 
body; and 

(3) Restoration of existing channel 
improvements and related structures, 
such as jetties, and including the dis-
posal of dredge materials related to 
such improvements. 

(b) After consultation with the Sec-
retary of the Interior, the Regional Ad-
ministrator may make disaster assist-
ance available within the CBRS for the 
following types of actions, provided 
such assistance is consistent with the 
purposes of CBRA; 

(1) Emergency actions essential to 
the saving of lives and the protection 
of property and the public health and 
safety, if such actions are performed 
pursuant to sections 402, 403, and 502 of 
the Stafford Act and are limited to ac-
tions that are necessary to alleviate 
the impacts of the event; 

(2) Replacement, reconstruction, or 
repair, but not the expansion, of pub-
licly owned or publicly operated roads, 
structures, or facilities, except as pro-
vided in § 206.347(c)(5); 

(3) Repair of air and water navigation 
aids and devices, and of the access 
thereto; 

(4) Repair of facilities for scientific 
research, including but not limited to 
aeronautical, atmospheric, space, geo-
logic, marine, fish and wildlife and 
other research, development, and appli-
cations; 

(5) Repair of facilities for the study, 
management, protection and enhance-
ment of fish and wildlife resources and 
habitats, including but not limited to, 
acquisition of fish and wildlife habitats 
and related lands, stabilization 
projects for fish and wildlife habitats, 
and recreational projects; and 
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